
Comment for planning application 20/02060/F
Application Number 20/02060/F

Location The Stables Main Street Great Bourton Cropredy OX17 1QU

Proposal Change of use of land to a mixed use for the keeping of horses (existing) and as a
residential caravan site for 4no gypsy families. Each with two caravans (including no more
than 4no static caravans / mobile homes) together with the laying of hardcore.

Case Officer Bob Neville  
 

Organisation
Name Eilidh Forster

Address Sharawle,Main Street,Great Bourton,Banbury,OX17 1QL

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I strongly object to this application on a number of grounds. Additional traffic at this section
of road will cause further disruption and congestion on an already busy road due to the
nearby primary school - particularly during school drop off and pick up times when the road
is limited to single file - further increasing risk to safety of children and other road users.
The introduction of caravans is not in keeping with the surrounding agricultural which has
'high landscape value' and this detrimental visual change will devalue surrounding property.
Light pollution and noise are additional concerns. I have serious concerns about the
introduction of risk to the security of local property and businesses as a result of this change
of land use to accommodate gypsy caravans and families - resulting in stress to the
community and cost associated with making changes to the security of our property and how
we live in it and/or manage it. This will also devalue our property. Is the council willing to
underwrite this potential loss? Finally, the conversion of grassland to hard standing will also
exacerbate an area that is already prone to flooding and has led to school and road closures
in cropredy on a number of occasions. Photographic evidence available if required. I have
further concerns regarding the management of sewage on this site, given the flooding issue
and the fact that flood water spills onto public walk ways and into the grounds of cropredy
primary school. I sincerely hope that this planning permission is not granted. Regards
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